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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 
We are now feeling the signs of winter and noticing the 
days are shorter as we reach the middle of the year. 

April saw us celebrate the 95th anniversary of ANZAC 
Day and once again the weather gods were reasonably 
kind for the march through the city. Thanks to John 
Howard for his report in this newsletter re the march. 

The annual ANZAC Reunion was held on April 17th at 
Warradale and all in attendance had a great night. With 
nearly 60 guests the cooks were kept busy and did a 
great job. Special thanks to Trevor Klerk and his wife 
for providing the BBQ trailer and cooking the tucker. 
John Howard as usual was also busy wielding tongs 
and turning the steaks. Hard work by many people saw 
the night proceed without a hitch and included the 
formal part of the night when we conduct our short 
ceremony to acknowledge the sacrifices made on that 
day in 1915. 



Last year it was voted by the committee that our 
association become a member of the Defence 
Reserves Assoc. (DRA). This followed a presentation 
by Major General Wilson on the aims and ideals of the 
DRA. I recently attended the SA Branch AGM and our 
association was welcomed as a new member along 
with others on the day. The DRA has an excellent 
website which details what they are about and who they 
engage in the interest of the Defence Reserves. If you 
have time (and the equipment) visit the website at 
http://www.dra.org.au
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In the April Newsletter we had an article on WO2 Doug 
Pammenter and his receiving of the Federation Star. 
The presentation ceremony went well from all reports 
and Doug and Pauline had a good time in Canberra. 
The photo below shows Doug and Pauline with Chief of 
Army, Lieutenant General Gillespie AO, DSC, CSM. A 
special thanks to Noel Thomas who put me onto the 
information regarding Doug and the award. Well done 

 

Noel and keep up the snooping and informing. 

espie with Doug and Pauline 

d Association 

is 

rte 

 President. 

OLONEL COMMANDANT’S UPDATE

LTGEN Gill

The Spanner Pack program run by the Ql
continues to be productive and very much appreciated 
by the RAEME soldiers serving on operations. Over the 
last 3 years we have contributed very well toward this 
program and will continue to do so. In this newsletter 
there is a copy of a thankyou letter received from 
Captain Michael Fry, OC TST, Mentoring Task Force, 
Afghanistan (see page 8). The letter was sent to Ray 
Norman of RAEME Assoc of Qld and Ray forwards 
these letters on to the other state associations that 
contribute. Thanks to everyone who has made a 
donation and as stated we will continue to support th
program. 
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H
I have mentioned
to create a National RAEME Association. 
Our HOC, BRIG Creagh has now requeste
on the formation of a National Affiliation of State and 
Territory Associations to facilitate forming the RAEME
National Association (based on a yet to be agreed 
structure) amongst the state associations and the 
CORPS Committee. 
This is not an attempt
associations, or to do anything that the State
Territories currently do very well.  
The aim is to develop a national af
Territory Associations by forming a national body which 
will work to achieve better outcomes for those things 
which currently create problems for local associations

It is believed it would benefit all 
in a positive manner and in
particular identify a common set 
of goals for all associatio
hence support the members of 
the Corps, provide financial 
savings and share national 
tasks and projects.  
HOC has agreed to have a 
National Association 
representative on the Corps 
Committee, who attends on 
behalf of all associations as a
method of representing 
association views at the nationa
level. 
Some identified items of 
common interest incl
• Standardization of ou

RAEME merchandise
achieve economies of 
scale;  

• Common insurance policy cover (cheaper for all 
concerned); 

• National cale
• National website with all our w

etc 

Your committee discu
meeting and all agreed there could be positive 
outcomes and generally supported the proposa

RAEME Offrs, WOs & SNCOs Dining-in Night 

I am please to advise that our Deputy Head of Co
(Land) LTCOL Todd Ashurst is planning to attend our 
Dining-in Night.  It will be a great opportunity for us all 
to welcome him to Central Region again and for our 
members to meet him.  

COL Greg Rosser 

http://www.dra.org.au/


 

DIARY DATES 2010 
 Activity/Function Date 
 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 17th June 
 **- 2010 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Saturday 7th August 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th August 
 **- RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 7th September 
 - RAEME Corps Seminar 16-17th September  
 **- AEME/RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 23rd October  
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 14th October 
 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 5th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 5th December 
 **   Denotes coming events detailed in this edition 

SSGT Ken Lorraine 
Passed away 15 May 2010  
Served with 1 Armd Regt 
Member of the Association since 1991 and previous 
Committee Member 
 

 

Mick Ellis  
Passed away 12 April 2010 in QLD 
38th Intake VM 
 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

Congratulations 
To our Vice President Juris and his wife Anne 

 on the birth of their son   Oscar 
 

 
 

DON’T FORGET  
If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 
ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 

 

Membership Renewals Due Now 
 
Has your membership expired???????  Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date 
shown is 2010 or earlier contact our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
EDWARDSTOWN  SA  5039 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 
craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

             CAPABILITIES 
 Laser Cutting 
 Turret Punching 
 Folding 
 Dust & Fume 
Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 



 

 
2010  

ANNUAL CENTRAL REGION  
RAEME OFFICERS, WOs & SNCOs  

FORMAL DINING-IN NIGHT 
 

Support Battery (the Workshop) at 16th Air Defence Regiment (16AD) Woodside Barracks, 
is organising the annual RAEME Formal Dining-in Night for all serving and ex-serving 
RAEME ARA and GRes Officers, WOs and SNCOs. 

The Dinner will be held on Saturday 7th August in the 16 AD Regiment Sergeant’s Mess at 
Woodside Barracks. Bus transport will be provided from Keswick Barracks Sergeants’ Mess 
for those living in Adelaide. 

A copy of the Invitation is attached to this newsletter, and all those eligible to attend 
are encouraged to participate.  RSVP is required by 23rd July so don’t miss out
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. The 
invitation is open to all serving and ex-serving RAEME Officers, WOs and SNCOs. 
While the invitation is being widely circulated, if you know of anyone who has not 
received an invitation please let them know about the dining-in night as it promises to 
be a great evening.  
 
 
 

RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-
serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 
held on Tuesday 7th September at the 
Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 
12:00pm. This Luncheon is being organised 
by Bob Davis.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 
contact Bob Davis on (08) 8382 4275 
before Friday 3rd Sep so they can let the 
hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with 
AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 
bring them along. 

AUSTEST ELECT
Licensed Electrician 

 
• Domestic Electrical Work  

             and Repairs 
• Appliance Safety Testing 
• Tagging and Repairs 
• RCD Testing 

 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 
PRESENTATION OF THIS 
ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 
 
 

PO Box 40  
CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 

 

www.austestelect.com.au 
 



ANZAC DAY 2010 
MARCH REPORT 

  
Drafted by John Howard Drafted by John Howard 

  
This year saw a big reorganisation of the Anzac Day 
Parade with major changes to the arrangements for all 
World War 2 units and subsequent changes to the 
remainder of the marchers. The aim was to focus the 
attention of the march on to those remaining WW 2 
veterans who were able to participate and to shorten 
the distance they had to march. 

This year saw a big reorganisation of the Anzac Day 
Parade with major changes to the arrangements for all 
World War 2 units and subsequent changes to the 
remainder of the marchers. The aim was to focus the 
attention of the march on to those remaining WW 2 
veterans who were able to participate and to shorten 
the distance they had to march. 
  
For RAEME it meant the separation of AEME/RAEME 
Assoc members from those who participated in WW 2. 
The WW 2 veterans remained nearer the front of the 
march with the WW 2 groups and were part of Group 5 
with other WW 2 logistic units.  I was later informed only 
two WW 2 RAEME veterans participated and they were 
included in the Logistic Group and our RAEME roundel 
was paraded at the front of the group. 

For RAEME it meant the separation of AEME/RAEME 
Assoc members from those who participated in WW 2. 
The WW 2 veterans remained nearer the front of the 
march with the WW 2 groups and were part of Group 5 
with other WW 2 logistic units.  I was later informed only 
two WW 2 RAEME veterans participated and they were 
included in the Logistic Group and our RAEME roundel 
was paraded at the front of the group. 
  
The AEME/RAEME veterans were included as part of 
Group 12A with other post WW 2 Associations (in front 
of the Next-of-Kin Group)  Group 12A formed up in 
Grenfell Street near the corner of Pulteney Street and 
this is likely to be our location for future marches.  Like 
many changes and new ideas there were quite a few 
teething problems to be sorted out before the 
AEME/RAEME group formed up and the marshals were 
convinced we were all in the right location. 

The AEME/RAEME veterans were included as part of 
Group 12A with other post WW 2 Associations (in front 
of the Next-of-Kin Group)  Group 12A formed up in 
Grenfell Street near the corner of Pulteney Street and 
this is likely to be our location for future marches.  Like 
many changes and new ideas there were quite a few 
teething problems to be sorted out before the 
AEME/RAEME group formed up and the marshals were 
convinced we were all in the right location. 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Association Banner “On Parade” Association Banner “On Parade” 
  

This year AEME/RAEME was led by MAJ (Adj) Lee while 
our association banner was carried by Frank Owen and a 
Victorian visitor who served in 106 Fd Wksps. This year 
we marched in rows of 6 and had 40 members “on 
parade”. 

This year AEME/RAEME was led by MAJ (Adj) Lee while 
our association banner was carried by Frank Owen and a 
Victorian visitor who served in 106 Fd Wksps. This year 
we marched in rows of 6 and had 40 members “on 
parade”. 
  
I would like to thank MAJ Lee for leading us at short 
notice, and well done to all the others who participated. 
I would like to thank MAJ Lee for leading us at short 
notice, and well done to all the others who participated. 

  
Blondes  Blondes  
A Russian, an American, and a Blonde were talking one 
day. 
A Russian, an American, and a Blonde were talking one 
day. 
The Russian said, 'We were the first in space!'  The Russian said, 'We were the first in space!'  
The American said, 'We were the first on the moon!'  The American said, 'We were the first on the moon!'  
The Blonde said, 'So what? We're going to be the first on 
the sun!'  
The Blonde said, 'So what? We're going to be the first on 
the sun!'  
The Russian and the American looked at each other and 
shook their heads. 
The Russian and the American looked at each other and 
shook their heads. 
'You can't land on the sun, you idiot! You'll burn up!' said 
the Russian.  
'You can't land on the sun, you idiot! You'll burn up!' said 
the Russian.  
To which the Blonde replied, 'We're not stupid, you 
know. We're going at night!' 
To which the Blonde replied, 'We're not stupid, you 
know. We're going at night!' 

ROD WEBB 
AUTO ELECTRICAL 
  

All Auto Electrical Repairs & All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: Installations of: 

  

• ALTERNATORS • ALTERNATORS 
• STARTER MOTORS • STARTER MOTORS 
• CAR IMMOBILISERS • CAR IMMOBILISERS 
• HANDS FREE KITS • HANDS FREE KITS 
• ALARMS • ALARMS 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
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Major Hank Ramm reports he purchased a battery through the RAA recently and was most 
impressed with the service and the prompt response to the $20 cash back offer. 

 

AEME/RAEME ALL RANKS DINNER 2010 
Following on from the success of recent Mixed All Ranks Dinners, the AEME/RAEME 
Association will be holding a Mixed All Ranks Dinner again this year.  It will be a great 
opportunity to mix with current and past RAEME members. 
Details are as follows: 

Location:   Brighton RSL  
Address: Keelara St. Brighton 

Cost: $20 per head  
for a DELICIOUS 2 Course Meal 

Date:  23rd October 2010 Dress: Neat casual 
Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs Drinks:  Buy your own 
Meal Choice 3 Mains and 2 Sweets  Guests:  Spouses /partners welcome 

If you wish to attend please complete and return the Booking Slip below. 

It promises to be a great night so put it in your diary and book ASAP. 
.................................................................................................................................................................................... 

I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice)  Please advise if you have any special dietary requirements. 
Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 
Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 
Attached is my Cheque/Money order for $.................. 
RSVP by 18th October 2010 
Replies to Don Harvy   10 Oliver Street,    REYNELLA   SA  5161 or (08) 8387 6169 
 



Operation Spanner Pack 
The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 
soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 
goodies which makes their time overseas a little 
more comfortable. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Recently a further 157 Spanner Packs were dispatched 
taking the total to 1400 (+) spanner packs that have 
been sent to our various overseas detachments. The 
following letter is typical of many received regarding 
the receipt of spanner packs: 
TO 
       RayNorman 
      Chairman 
      RAEME Association Queensland 
 
On behalf of all RAEME .Officers and soldiers currently 
serving as part of Mentoring Task Force - One, I would 
like to take the opportunity to thank you and your 
members for the RAEME 'Spanner Packs' we have 
received. They have now been distributed throughout 
the area of operations to all the RAEME soldiers. I 
speak for all RAEME members deployed, when I say it 
brings a feeling of great joy and nostalgia to receive a 
parcel from members of our QLD RAEME family back 
home. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            RAEME 
  Members of Mentoring  
     Task Force - One 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The soldiers are presently involved in some challenging, 
arduous and sometimes dangerous work in providing 
logistic support to the Battle Group and ensuring 
equipment is at maximum availability. On a daily basis, 
the nature of their work exposes them to the realities of 
being deployed in a theatre of war. It is with great pride I 
watch my soldier's meet every challenge through the 
RAEME 'can do' attitude, displaying characterizes unique 
to soldier tradesmen of our Corps. 
I again thank you on behalf of my fellow Corps members 
deployed and look forward to possibly seeing you and 
your members for a beer after our return in October. 
 
Arte Et Marte 
 
Michael Fry 
Captain 
Officer Commanding Technical Support Platoon 
Tarin Kowt 
Afghanistan 
April 2010 

Another major donation has been made out of the Corps 
Fund this year (these dollars come from CORPS 
Subscriptions allotted by all ranks) plus additional 
donations have been received from other Associations, 
Units and individuals.  

For further details contact the editor or : 

Raymond G. Norman OAM 
Chairman RAEME Association of Queensland 
07 54766254 
norford.2@raemeqld.org 
www.raemeqld.org. 

 
Your Association committee plans to 
make another donation to the Spanner 
Pack Fund this year. 
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2010 RAEME MIXED  
ANZAC FUNCTION 

The 2010 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function was held in 
the Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen on Saturday 
17th April. We had a good attendance again this year 
but we can always do with more members, family and 
friends, so please consider attending next year.  

A slideshow presentation preceded the “Remembrance 
Ceremony” which was held at the traditional 9:00pm 
with a bugler from Australian Army Band - Adelaide 
playing the "Rouse" and “Last Post”. The function 
concluded at approx 11:00pm. 

We all enjoyed the usual excellent barbeque meal 
including a range of delicious salads.  There were also, 
lots of raffle prizes and music. Congratulations to the 
cooks who always make the evening such a success: 

Our Treasurer, Don Harvy reports that the association 
made about $150 profit from the evening. This was 
made up of door takings, raffles.  There were a number 
of RAEME merchandise sales and money was also 
donated for the “Spanner Packs”. 

Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way during 
the evening and with refurbishing the Other Ranks 
Canteen after the function. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our “Raffle Master” Juris 
 

Universal Laws 
1. Law of Mechanical Repair - After your hands 
become coated with grease, your nose will begin to itch 
and you need to go to the toilet. 
2. Law of Gravity - Any tool, nut, bolt, screw, when 
dropped, will roll to the least accessible corner. 
3. Law of Probability - The probability of being 
watched is directly proportional to the stupidity of your 
act. 
4. Law of Random Numbers - If you dial a wrong 
number, you never get a busy signal and someone 
always answers. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RANKS UTO

LECTRICS

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 
& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 
SALISBURY SA 
 
Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 
Refrigeration 
Air Conditioning 

Installations 
Maintenance 
Re

 
 

pairs

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 
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Computers 
A Spanish Teacher was explaining to her class that in 
Spanish, unlike English, nouns are designated as either 
masculine or feminine.  
'House' for instance, is feminine: 'la casa.' Pencil,' 
however, is masculine: 'el lapiz.' A student asked, 'What 
gender is 'computer'?' 
Instead of giving the answer, the teacher split the class 
into two groups, male and female, and asked them to 
decide for themselves whether computer' should be a 
masculine or a feminine noun. Each group was asked 
to give four reasons for its recommendation.  
The men's group decided that 'computer' should 
definitely be of the feminine gender ('la computadora'), 
because:  

1. No one but their creator understands their 
internal logic;  

2. The native language they use to communicate 
with other computers is incomprehensible to 
everyone else;  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3. Even the smallest mistakes are stored in long 
term memory for possible later retrieval; and 

4. As soon as you make a commitment to one, you 
find yourself spending half your paycheck on 
accessories for it.  

 
The women's group, however, concluded that 
computers should be Masculine ('el computador'), 
because:  

1. In order to do anything with them, you have to 
turn them on;  

2. They have a lot of data, but still can't think for 
themselves;  

3. They are supposed to help you solve problems, 
but half the time they ARE the problem; and  

4. As soon as you commit to one, you realize that if 
you had waited a little longer, you could have 
gotten a better model.  

The women won. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Renewals 
 
Has your membership expired???????  Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date 
shown is 2010 or earlier contact our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

303 North East Road
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 
REPAIR

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 
RADIATOR SERVICES 

• GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

• AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE 
& REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 
PHONE: 8234 1981 
 
E: goughmechanical@iprimus.com.au 
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REMINDER 
If you have a computer and are connected to 
the internet you can receive your newsletter by 
email.   
If you would like to receive your newsletter by 
email or try it and see how it works send an email 
to gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if it is a trial 
or you would like to receive it by email 
permanently.  
 

ORDER NOW 
 

2010 

CRAFTSMAN 
PORT 

 
A quantity of the 2010 RAEME 
Craftsman Port has been ordered and 
will arrive soon. Great value at $20 
per bottle  

 
Contact WO2 Grant Kuchel if you are interested in 
purchasing a bottle (or 2). 

A Matter of Timing 
A State Trooper was patrolling late at night off 
the main highway. 
He sees a couple in a car, with the interior light brightly 
glowing. 
He carefully approaches the car to get a closer look. 
Then he sees a young man behind the wheel, reading 
a computer magazine. He immediately notices a 
young woman in the rear seat, filing her fingernails. 
Puzzled by this surprising situation, the trooper walks 
to the car and gently raps on the driver's window.  The 
young man lowers his window. 'Uh, yes, Officer'? 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 

The trooper asks: 'What are you doing'? 
The young man says: 'Well, Officer, I'm reading a 
magazine'. 
Pointing towards the young woman in the back seat 
the trooper says: 'And her, what is she doing'? Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 
Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 
3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 

MTA

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 
SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

The young man shrugs: 'Sir, I believe she's filing her 
fingernails'. Now, the trooper is totally confused. A 
young couple, alone, in a car, at night in a lover's lane 
...  And nothing obscene is happening! 
The trooper asks: 'What's your age, young man'? 
The young man says: 'I'm 22, sir'.  
The trooper asks: 'And her, .... what's her age'? 
The young man looks at his watch and replies: 'She'll 
be 18 in 11 minutes.. '  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!!

   SA ALLTOOLS 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 
259-261 North East Road 

Phone: (08) 8266 0999 
                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 
Welland: 
75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 
     Fax: 8424 3399 

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 



MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2010, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 
Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 
75 year rule”.  
Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 
According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
Current Members 
Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (2009), Richard 
Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk (2012), 
Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett (2012), John Black 
(2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton (2009), 
David Brand (2011), Shane Buckley (2012), Roger 
Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2009), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011), John Corkran (2013),    Ian Coulter (2010), 
Peter Cox (2011), Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  George 
Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), 
Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky (2012), Chris 
Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len Edwards (2008), 
Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett 
(2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim 
Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2013), 
Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis 
(2013), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob 
Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg 
(2008), Robert Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2012), Don 
Harvy (2015), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), 
Greg Hay (2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2010), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2013), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff 
Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Greg Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh 
(2010), Steve Maher (2008), Alan Marks (2011), Trevor 
Martin (2011), Bob Matthew (2010), Bob Mathews 
(2011), Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  

Fred McInerney (2015), Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete 
McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes (2010),Jake Meaney 
(2011),Gary Meinhardt (2010), Terry Monten (2011), Ian 
Moody (2010), Ron Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM 
(2010), Richard Moyses (2010), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian 
Nicholls (2010), Gary Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak 
(2011), Jim Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2013), Dave 
O’Brien (2013), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen 
(2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), 
Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), 
Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2010) David Pearce (2010), Lionel Penley 
(2011), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010), John 
Raftery (2011), Chris Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm 
(2016), Pete Reynolds (2011), Greg Robinson (2008), Bill 
Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), Dennis Rowlands 
(2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2010), Brian 
Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic 
(2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), 
Harold Shipp (2009), Bob Silcock (2011), Craig Smith 
(2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor Sobotnik (2011), 
Walter Soroka (2010), Max Sparrow (2012), Debbie 
Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), Murray Stock (2012), 
Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland (2013), James 
Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul Teague (2010), 
Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas (2011), Jim Thomas 
(2010), Robert Thompson (2012) , Dick Tischer (2011), 
Ken Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2013), Graham 
Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De 
Velde (2011), Mark Van Oostveen (2011),P Walker 
(2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), 
Bruce Watson (2011),   Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce 
Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), 
Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson (2013), Craig 
Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson 
(2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty Winstanley (2012), Pat 
Wright (2010), Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2012), 
Pete Zander (2012) 
Associate Members 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Pam Gaskin 
(2011), Anne-Michelle Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel 
(2013), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 
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